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Decedent Identified in July’s Fatal Officer-Involved Shooting in 

Montgomery County 

 
BALTIMORE, MD (August 18, 2022) – The Independent Investigations Division of the Office 

of the Attorney General has identified the decedent in the fatal officer-involved shooting that 

occurred on July 20 in Gaithersburg, Maryland. 

 

The decedent has been identified as 35-year-old Hamed Ghorouni Delcheh, of Germantown, 

Maryland. 

 

Because the involved officer was assigned to the U.S. Marshals Capital Area Regional Fugitive 

Task Force at the time of the shooting, the Independent Investigations Division is investigating 

this incident in cooperation with the Federal Bureau of Investigation. Both agencies continue to 

investigate the circumstances of this fatal shooting. To read the original news release, click here.  
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